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Minutes of CHELMONDISTON’S ANNUAL PARISH/VILLAGE MEETING
held on TUESDAY 5% of MAY 2021 at 7.00pm VIA ZOOM

Abbreviations: SCClIr- Suffolk County Councillor; DClIr — District Councillor; SNT — Safer
Neighbourhood Team; CC — County Council; PC — Parish Council; RFO — Responsible Finance Officer
Present: approximately 10 residents (including Parish Clirs)

1.

Welcome: The Chairman opened the meeting and welcomed all. The Chairman explained this
was the first-ever meeting held remotely and thanked SCClir Wood for attending as this was his
final meeting as a County Councillor. All the Parish Council members wished him well.

Apologies: received from Jane Gould {District Councillor).

To agree the minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on the 21* of May 2019:
This item was deferred.

Reports:

Chairman’s Report — Clir David Cordle

The Chairman gave a brief overview of the Parish Council’s work over the previous 12 months,

mentioning the following:

e 2020 was the year of the Covid -19 Pandemic. The UK and lots of other nations have
experienced lockdowns and loss of family and friends. It has been a difficult year for
everyone.

Therefore, the work of the Parish Council has been very limited.

e Thanked the Parish Council for their hard work during very difficult circumstances.

e Thanked BDC for the support with the Covid — 19 Grant to help the Parishioners.

e Several Councillors left the Parish Council due to various reasons.

e No groups attended the meeting or sent their reports.

e Mr Nunn and Mr Hedges were thanked for their constant support and hard work at the
Recycling Centre, especially during the pandemic. Local groups were also thanked for their
support in the parish. John Deacon for keeping the Neighbourhood Plan on track.

e SCClir Wood and DClIr Gould have been thanked for their work in the Parish and also the
grants that they had approved to support the Parish.

e The Parish Council have helped several local groups and organisations with financial support
throughout the year

The Chairman then introduced SCClir Wood

County Councillor’s Report — Dave Wood

e David began by thanking the Chairman and Parish Council for their kind words

e David highlighted the challenges that the Pandemic had brought to the Peninsula. He also
explained that the extension to the ANOB Suffolk was now in place. The members
congratulated him on his success.

The Chairman introduced the RFO

RFO Annual Report

¢ Jill thanked the Chairman for his kind words and also thanked the Parish Council for their
support during the year.
Her Report was deferred due to the Bank Statements for April being outstanding from the
bank.

Ideas from the Parish Councillors

Clir Ward — Quiet Lane Pin Mill

Clir Bareham — Refurbishment and the Resite of the Village Sign.
Clir Keeble — Road Signage around the Parish.

Clir Barwick — recruitment of Parish Councillors

Clir Bareham and Clir Ward — Village Gates
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The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and the meeting was closed at 7.45pm.
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